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APPROVED

Call to Order:
President Mike Crop called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m. A quorum was met.

Attendance:

Board Members: Mike Crop, Laurie Crop, Maureen Pointer, Janie Roberts and Darlene Livermore

HOA Members: Linda & Jim Burns and Danny Roberts

Old Business:

Minutes:
The minutes of April 5, 2022 were read and approved with a minor spelling correction.

M/S/C to unanimously approve, with correction noted

Correspondence:

· 
Resident letters/emails – No correspondence received except regarding Architectural Request forms.


· 
Cards to residents (1 thinking of you, 1 sympathy) 


Financial Report: 








· 
Balance: $48,566.26 in Checking & $22,867.29 in Reserve



· 
Dues in Collection – 5 (Harker Lepore processing those in collections)


· 
2022 Dues in Arrears – 11


· 
$3000.00 transferred to Reserve Account


· 
All bill currently paid  



Misc. Reports:


Landscaping & Architectural:

· 
Entrance Lighting

Issues with entrance lights repaired by Northside Electric. Northside recommended replacing existing light fixtures with new LED light fixtures, as replacement bulbs for old fixtures are difficult to get. They also recommended relocating the GFCI outlets to posts to get them out of the bark dust and away from moisture to prevent potential electrical issues. A bid for the recommended work from Northside is forthcoming.  

· 
Irrigation Issues

An ODOT subcontractor reconnect the irrigation system dismantled during the construction. After reconnection, the system experienced further issues due to sand in a valve, keeping it open, causing water to flow freely. The HOA received a water bill for $549.00. Janie worked with the City of Salem Utilities to resolve the issue. City of Salem Utilities wrote off $500.00 of the bill. Additional repairs made to remove sand and irrigation system is now working properly.

· 
Entrance Landscape Plans

Pacific Northwest Landscape submitted two separate plans to re-landscape the front entrance area, both unacceptable. HOA member, Doug Wilson, a Master Gardner and a local nursery company have both been contacted for ideas and further consultation.

· 
Lot 2 – request to trim arborvitae at rear of home

Pacific Northwest Landscape surveyed the area and reported back to the HOA Board the following:

The arborvitae could safely be lowered to approximately 12 feet, to avoid damaging the health of the shrubbery, for approximately $1200.00. However, they reported that lowering the arborvitae would not solve the issue, citing the two large redwood trees west of the arborvitae as the real problem. The redwoods are not on HOA property, but on that of ODOT.

The Board is in agreement that it would not be in the best interest of the HOA membership to spend the funds when it would not resolve the issue. Mike will draft a formal letter to the requesting homeowner.

· 
Architectural requests provisionally approved. 
 


Lot 43 – Paint – M/S/C to unanimously approve

Lot 91  - Roof – M/S/C to unanimously approve
Sales pending/in Escrow/foreclosure:

· 
Sold/Closed

Lot 73

Lot 54 – Issue to resolve regarding $1220 fees not yet received by HOA 
· 
Home(s) pending escrow

Lot 91 – in escrow pending payment of outstanding CC&R fees and transfer fee to HOA
CC&R Notices:

· 
20 informal notices for lawns, dogs, garbage cans, and fences. Many homes keep grass mowed but don’t keep flower beds free of grass and weeds.


· 
5 formal notices issued

o 
3 are in compliance.

o 
2 CC&R fines being assessed on homes out of compliance. One has made a counter offer.

Ad Hoc Committee regarding neighborhood dog issues – Update

· 
Background – Continuing issues regarding neighborhood dogs & how to control the situation better. Possible revisions to the Noxious Activity CC&R and its related Resolution, and cross reference to Resolution C-1. 

· 
Al Youse, Theresa Staley and Barbara Kennedy have volunteered to be on the ad hoc committee. 

· 
In order to have a well-rounded committee to address the neighborhood issue, more members are needed, including non-dog owners. Only one member of a household will be allowed to sit on the committee. The ad hoc committee will present its recommendations to the Board for review.

Mike will draft a second letter to members, including both the need for more members on the ad hoc committee and to remind members of their responsibility to keep their yard in good order, i.e., lawns mowed and weed free, as well as flower beds, etc.

Neighborhood Watch 

· 
May 12, 5:30 a.m. an uninvited, shirtless, shoeless stranger sitting in a residents yard on cell phone. Was asked to leave and did, wandering through the neighborhood in the process. His cell phone was left behind.

New Business:

· 
Architectural Requests Pending Formal Action:

Formal action taken above under Misc. Reports: Landscape & Architectural.

o 
Lot 43 – Paint 

o 
Lot 91 – Roof   

· 
Google – Commercial Account

The HOA reached its maximum storage and Google automatically deleted some of the HOA’s permanent records, which it is legally required to keep. With the help of the HOA’s IT professional, the records were restored. The HOA is at the point of being too large for the free accounts.

Some of the advantages of purchasing a Google account are 1) more storage capabilities and 2) a single administrator may make board email address updates, without the inconvenience of using a third party, 3) possible resolution to the distribution list issue, and 4) the HOA would own its own domain such as Westviewestatesha.org instead using Google’s domain, gmail.com.

The cost is approximately $7.00 per month, per board member email address = $35.00 per month.

The Board authorized Darlene to research Google Business accounts further and set up a business account up to $50.00 per month. 

· 
Read Iris Program

Currently the HOA is only able to scan documents into limited formats. This program would benefit the HOA by allow scanning files into additional formats.   

The Board authorized Darlene to proceed in obtaining a Read Iris Program.
· 
Board Member Recruitment

Board member recruitment is needed prior to the October Annual meeting. Nominations must be presented to the membership no later than September 16, 2022.

Mike will draft a letter to members requesting nominations, detailing position descriptions and requirements.

· 
October 16, 2022 @ 2:00 PM Annual Meeting, location at SalemTowne Hall –  RESERVED

1:00 p.m. set-up, 1:30 p.m. registration, bottled water will be provided, no food will be served or allowed.

Good of the Order - None
Next Meeting: 


Date: September 6, 2022


Time: 7:00 p.m.


Location: via Zoom 
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Adjournment

There being no further business, President Mike Crop adjourned the meeting at 8:16 p.m. to go into Executive Session.
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